WT/L/622
Page 1

WT/L/622

Page 1

	World Trade

Organization
	

	
	

	
	WT/L/622
30 September 2005

	
	(05-4324)

	
	

	
	Original:  
English


Timor-leste
Request for Observer Status at the Hong Kong Ministerial Conference


The following communication, dated 19 September 2005, has been received from the Minister for Development of Timor-Leste.

_______________


I have the pleasure to convey the compliments of the Government and People of Timor-Leste to the WTO and to express the honour of applying for the participation of the Government of Timor-Leste at the Sixth Session of the Ministerial Conference of the WTO, which will take place from 13th to 18th December 2005 in Hong Kong, China.

As you aware, Timor-Leste emerged as an independent country in 1999 and it was under the administration of the United Nations Mission to the country until May 2002 when a sovereign government of the people assumed office.  Since then, the leaders and the people of Timor-Leste have made major progress in establishing the framework for democratic governance and affirmed their resolution to take the giant stride of integrating into the multilateral trading system (MTS).


As part of our National Development agenda, we have made some crucial decisions in the economic domain, which includes the formulation of policies for international economic relations (bilaterally and regionally); participating in the forthcoming Ministerial Conference of the WTO as Observer would afford us the opportunity of understanding and (possibly) commencing the accession procedure to join the organization in the near future.  As a young country, we do need all the capacity-building support, which an observer status would provide us starting from the forthcoming Ministerial Conference.


Whilst we look forward to receiving your favourable response, the Government and People of Timor-Leste avail themselves to this opportunity to assure the WTO of their highest consideration.

__________


